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We are deep into our 2025 rally season.  We have made lots of great 

memories, met some new friends and had a wonderful time. 

Our June rally was held at Don Laine Campground.  Diane Heck was 

our Rally Master, and 1st time too boot.  She did a great job.  We had 

so much fun with her “Baseball” theme rally.  Pop corn, Cracker Jacks, 

Bean Bag Baseball, hot dogs...the works.  We even got to enjoy the 

movie “Angels in the Outfield”.  The campground provided a wonderful 

Italian dinner.  Another great job Stacey!  Diane and her team of volun-

teers really did a fantastic job.  Some folks also got together to do her 

craft, which was making cards for the veterans at the VA Hospital. Nice 

touch Diane.  We heard lots of nice comments on this rally. FANTASTIC! 

  Nadine & Chucks 65th Wedding Anniversary 

Who’s on First? 



We played a fun game of 

 “Musical Baseball” 



Making Veteran Cards 

Lots of laughs and good 

times! 



Lakewood Campground 

Barnesville, PA 

August 2025 

For those who attended our Lakewood Rally in July really did enjoy “Christmas in July”. 

Carol, Lou, Patti & Tony Mandik brought this rally in across the finish line with flying 

colors!  From the Christmas decorations to Christmas music to “The Santa Claus” mov-

ie and it wouldn’t have been Christmas without a “White Elephant Gift Exchange”...it 

couldn’t have been any better.  WELL….the food that Ken Frey and his co-chef’s pulled 

off were pretty amazing too.  All in all, it was a fantastic rally.   

 



They were busy cooking … 

Merry Christmas 



Penn Coachmen News Page 

Some news to pass along: 

 

Tony Onufer (Honorary Member)...turned 100 years 

young in July. Tony was a long time member and we 

wish him the best as he celebrates this milestone.    

 

 

Upcoming Rallies: 

• Five River Campground, Parsons, WV.    August 17-21.  We have over 30 

people going.  Donna & Jay Henry have got this planned out and it 

sounds like it will be a fun time!  You can still join us. Give Donna a call 

610-730-2776 for more information. 

• Pocono Raceway Rally, Long Pond, PA.  September 24-30.  Another fun 

filled rally is being planned out as we speak.  Currently we have 61 peo-

ple registered to attend.  We will be packed full with activities like semi-

nars, crafts, Nascar Ride a-longs, track time, games, catered meals, and 

track tours.  You can even purchase a 2025 Penn Coachmen t-shirt to 

commemorate the event.  Join in the fun.  Call the track to make your 

reservations and send in your registration form and money to Sue to get 

added to the list.  Check out our web-

site for the information or call Sue 610

-334-3287 or Phyllis 484-599-0609 

with questions. 



GEAR (Great Eastern Area Rally)    

November 5-9  with RV Basics class November 3 & 4 

You can register on line to attend this Eastern Area Rally.  We have over 50 Penn Coach-

men going (who have signed up with me).  This is a beautiful campground in Myrtle 

Beach, South Carolina.  They have plenty of room and there will be lots to do and see 

in the area.  RV Basics will hold a two day session prior to the event starting.  The four 

instructors are all Penn Coachmen….that’s a feather in our cap!  Come join in the fun!  

We (Penn Coachmen) are participating in the “Talent Show”.  We will be singing “God 

Bless the USA”.  The words will be handed out.  Let’s have some fun with this.  Wear 

your red, white or blue shirt.   

We will be having some type of Penn Coachmen gathering while we are there.  If you 

are on “the GEAR group” in our directory, you will receive any emails that are distribut-

ed to the group.  Check out the list to see if you are on it.  Any questions, call Sue.   

Christmas Luncheon Shady Maple December 8, 2025  1-4 pm 

If you would like to go, and have not signed up, please let Sue 

know you would like to attend.  Our private room holds 100 

people.  The price this year is $28/person. This covers your 

meal, tax & service charge. Please send your checks (made out 

to Sue Cipa) to 528 Walnut Tree Drive, Blandon, PA 19510, by 

December 1.  She will pay our bill after lunch. If you are unable 

to go at the time,  call her and she will shred your check. Call 

Sue with any questions. 

Submitted By: Sue Cipa 

7/31/25 

 


